Buckinghamshire Archaeological Society NEWSLETTER – Autumn 2016

John Frederick Head Deceased

John Head died in January 1984. Following the death of his widow towards the end of 2015 the Society became entitled to a third share of the income of a trust created under his will. The trust is administered by National Westminster Bank Ltd. The annual amount to be paid to the Society is currently uncertain but is thought likely to be in the region of £300.

As some long standing members will be aware John Head was an active member of the Society which he joined in 1929. He was elected to the Council in 1944 and acted as its chairman from 1957 to 1961. He became a vice president of the Society in 1973. He contributed numerous articles to Records of Bucks. In 1938 he was elected a Fellow of the Society of Antiquaries of London, serving on their Council and Finance Committee, and from 1958 as their Local Secretary for Buckinghamshire.

John Head's obituary can be found in volume 25 of Records of Buckinghamshire.

Harry Ball